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Minutes of the

ARKANSAS NATURAL RESOURCES COMMISSION
February 27, 2014
A special telephonic meeting of the Arkansas Natural Resources Commission was held Thursday, February 27, 2014, at 3:00 p.m., at the office of the Arkansas Natural Resources Commission, 101 East Capitol, Suite 350, Little Rock, Arkansas.

Commissioners participating were Chairman Corbet Lamkin; Vice-Chairman David Feilke; Fred Fowlkes; Mike Carter; Don Richardson; Sloan Hampton; Jerry Hunton and Ann Cash.  
Staff members participating included: Randy Young, Executive Director; Jon Sweeney, Deputy Director/Chief Engineer; Crystal Phelps, General Counsel; Edward Swaim, Chief, Water Resources Management Division; Mark Bennett, Chief, Water Development Division; Jessica Wallace, Administrative Services Manager; Deanna Ray, Associate General Counsel; and Pat Smith, Executive Assistant.

Chairman Lamkin called the meeting of the Arkansas Natural Resources Commission to order and requested Mrs. Smith to call roll.

A list of guests participating via telephone is attached.
REPORT OF THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR


Consideration of Paying Dan Eoff’s Attorney and Engineering Fees as Requested by Senator Bryan King and Representative Josh Miller - Mr. Young recapped the events leading up to today’s Commission meeting and the subsequent request by Senator Bryan King and Representative Josh Miller that Arkansas Natural Resources Commission pay $125,000 in legal and engineering fees incurred by Dan Eoff following an Order to remove his unpermitted earthen dam in Van Buren County.  Mr. Eoff has a claim before the Arkansas Claims Commission seeking these fees from Arkansas Natural Resources Commission.


Following a request by Senator Bryan King, Mr. Young met with him and Representative Josh Miller.  The meeting was held yesterday and both Senator King and Representative Miller requested that ANRC not defend Mr. Eoff’s claim before the Arkansas Claims Commission and that the Arkansas Natural Resources Commission pay Mr. Eoff all, or part, of the $125,000 in legal and engineering fees.  Mr. Young informed them that he would present that request to the full Commission. 


Mr. Young has been advised by legal staff and the Attorney General’s office that Mr. Eoff’s claim should be denied by the Arkansas Claims Commission.  

Mr. Young asked the Commission its pleasure regarding the matter of paying Mr. Eoff’s legal and engineering fees.  Chairman Lamkin called for a motion.  Mr. Feilke made a motion and Mrs. Cash seconded the motion to decline the Arkansas Natural Resources Commission paying Mr. Eoff’s legal and engineering fees.  Discussion followed.  Mr. Carter called the question.  His motion was seconded by Mr. Hunton, and the Commission voted unanimously, by roll call, to end debate.  Upon roll-call vote, the Commission unanimously approved Mr. Feilke’s motion to decline the request by Senator Bryan King and Representative Josh Miller for the Arkansas Natural Resources Commission to pay legal and engineering fees concerning Mr. Dan Eoff’s unpermitted dam. 


Mr. Young expressed his appreciation to the Commission for taking the time to participate in this specially called meeting.

Mr. Bill Kopsey, Director of the Arkansas Public Policy Panel, asked Chairman Lamkin for permission to speak.  He was recognized by Chairman Lamkin and then stated that he appreciated the action of the Commission today and that he regretted the pressure that the Commission was under not to perform its duty.  He added that it was unfortunate.  He asked whether the Commission had any indications from Senator King on how its actions today would affect his hold on the budget, which is of concern to the Arkansas Public Policy Panel because the Commission is just trying to perform its job.  He added that the Commission is extremely important and stressed that the state needed to pass the Commission’s budget.

Mr. Young responded that all he could tell Mr. Kopsey was that he had committed to report back to Senator King and Representative Miller by Monday on the Commission’s decision today.  


Mr. Richardson noted that Mr. Miller is his state representative and he is offended by Mr. Miller asking the Commission to hold this meeting today.  Mr. Eoff clearly built a dam illegally and he knew he was doing so at the time of construction.  He said actions have consequences, and that he is sorry Mr. Eoff chose to act in this manner and that his consequences are going to be expensive, but that Mr. Eoff chose this course of action.

Mrs. Cash agreed with Mr. Richardson’s comments.

ADJOURN
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.  

_______________________________________
__________________
J. Randy Young, P.E.
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